  Triax Board Meeting

Triax Offices

Iona Business Park, Southway

Friday, 6th July 2012
Attendance: Kathleen Mc Caul (NWRC), Maureen Monaghan (NWRC), Tony Doherty (BBI), Robbie Clarke (DSD), Conal McFeely (CNP), Sean Barr (WELB), John Ferguson (DEL), Bronach McMonagle (BBI), Charles Lamberton (Strategy Manager) Julie McGlinchey (Finance & Admin)
Apologies:
Jeanette Warke (Fountain), Joe Miller (DCC), Leanne Doherty (BiTC),   Brian Dougherty (Fountain), Colin Kelly (DCC), Gerry Quinn (CNP), Sean McMonagle (CNP) Eddie Doherty (NIHE)Seamas Heaney (CNP), Colm Barton(BBI), John Tierney(DCC) Jim Clifford (DCC) and  Teresa Bradley (DCC).
Tony Doherty Chaired the meeting in Gerry Quinn absent
AOB: None

Minutes: Minutes from Previous Meetings: Proposed by Sean Barr and seconded by John Ferguson.
Financial Report: Financial information agreed unanimously

Staff Report
Charles gave a brief summary of the Staff report the following items were highlighted.
Foyle Valley Gateway: This project is going very slow at the moment and the issue is that we need to find out who within DCC is responsible of driving this project.

Social Investment Fund: Charles has applied to the Steering group for the Social Investment Fund.  The Strategy Board have agreed to tender for three Economic Appraisals.
DSD Proposal: Money has become available from DSD we were informed on the 13th June and had to submit a proposal by the 29th June.  Triax agreed to propose an intervention around Building Better Communities.  The proposal was sent in.  
DSD also have a small budget for Capital projects as there isn’t enough in this budget for the Foyle Valley Gateway project Triax has proposed that we recommend that DSD through DCC fund some new grounds and minor security measures at Sean Dolans GAC costing around £20k - £25K

Peace Walls: Triax and IFI are through the 1st round of the process and are quite hopeful that this application will be successful.

City of Culture: Children’s music promise - that all 3.-8 year old get the opportunity to learn a music instrument.  This will be rolled out in all schools in September.
The NR Strategy Managers have met with the Nerve Centre to explore how they could partner to ensure that the age group 11- 18 year olds music promise is rolled out in these areas.

Community Safety:  Recent threats to Sean McMonagle and a lot of Graffiti all aimed at Sean.  The Triax board would like to offer their support to Sean and his family in this difficult time.

Feile:  Following last year’s trouble in William Street on the 15th August, the Feile have organised a Food fair and fun day on that space for this year.
Triax Health Sub Group:  On-going
Action Plan: 

Triax are updating the Action Plan at every Board Meeting
Currently Triax have Applications in which deal with 3 big Issues on our Action Plan.

Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy update

Robbie Clarke from DSD gave a brief report:

Update on Youth - Clare Conway and Robbie Clarke will meet with Stephen Quigley from the WELB to discuss DSD handover of youth projects.  Meeting to take place the end of July
Robbie said the timeline for the proposals was very sharp.  However DSD received 31 Applications from 6 Partnerships.

Next Meeting was scheduled for 7th September 2012 
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